
CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS
SPECIAL MEETING – MARCH 24, 2014

5:30 P.M.

A. CALL TO ORDER

B. ROLL CALL:  Members present were Councilmembers Alan Brauer, Kirk 
Clawson, Irlan Fullbright, Kathy Hines, Rick Wilson and Mayor Frank Koelsch. 
Also present was Mary Jo Cunningham, representing the Ellinwood Leader.

C. VISITORS:  Ron and Mary Jo Cunningham, Ken Lebbin and Ben Jacobs

D. NEW BUSINESS:

1. High School Track Renovations:  Ben Jacobs, superintendent of Ellinwood 
High School was present at the meeting to address council about the 
placement of an additional long jump pit at the track.  After much 
discussion, a motion was made by Councilmember Alan Brauer to approve 
the plan of an additional long jump pit to the northwest corner of the track to
be oriented as determined by the school, with the City to assist as needed 
with removal of poles, trees, fence and water fountain, with the removal of 
underground electric to be determined.  Motion seconded by 
Councilmember Kathy Hines.  Motion carried.  All voting in favor.

    E.  ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business at this time, a motion was
         made by Councilmember Irlan Fullbright that the meeting be adjourned, seconded   

by Councilmember Rick Wilson.  Motion carried.  All voting in favor.

                                                                          ---------------------------------------
                                                              Frank Koelsch, Mayor

----------------------------------------
                        Kim Schartz, City Clerk


